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Grant to Help Boulder City’s Homeless Pets  
 
BOULDER CITY – Boulder City Animal Control will receive a $25,000 grant from Maddie's® 
Pet Project in Nevada, made possible by the generosity of Dave & Cheryl Duffield 
Foundation, #ThanksToMaddie. Shelter Supervisor Ann Inabnitt and Police Chief Tim Shea 
will receive the grant at the February 12, 2019 City Council meeting at 7:00 p.m. at City 
Hall. 
 
The award funds the following: 
 

$12,000  – Spay/neuter/vaccines and other vet care through Heaven Can Wait 
$10,000  – Advertising of pets seeking loving new homes 
$3,000    – Cat Colony Room (cat condos/cat trees for more natural habitat) 

 
“This award will help us take better control of our pet population through spay/neutering, 
vaccination and vet care for our stray and unwanted pets,” said Inabnitt. “Boulder City 
Animal Control is deeply grateful to Dave & Cheryl Duffield Foundation for its generous 
support of our organization and commitment to improving the lives of dogs and cats 
throughout Nevada. We also thank the Boulder City community members who have been 
incredibly supportive of our mission here.”  
 
“Ann’s leadership is incredible. The shelter now qualifies as a no kill shelter, with about 
96-percent of the animals taken in being adopted or placed in foster homes,” said Chief 
Tim Shea.  “She’s even earned a scholarship to the Humane Society of the United States 
conference in New Orleans in April through a grant made possible by Maddie’s® Pet 
Project in Nevada. She truly provides a voice for our homeless pets.” 
 
 
About Dave & Cheryl Duffield Foundation   
Dave & Cheryl Duffield Foundation is a private charitable foundation based in Lake Tahoe, 
Nevada. The Duffield’s are long-time benefactors of companion animal causes, education 
initiatives and veteran services, and are the founders of Maddie’s Fund®, a leading animal 
welfare foundation dedicated to revolutionizing the status and well-being of companion 
animals. They thoughtfully honor the spirit of their dog Maddie in their philanthropic 
pursuits to thank her for her love and companionship. 
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